18 October 2011                                                                                 Ref: 2010/04807

Public Service Agreement

Implementation Body Secretariat

Department of Public Expenditure and Reform

Government Buildings

Upper Merrion Street

Dublin 2

Re: PSA October 2011 Progress Report from the Office of the Attorney General, the Office of the Chief State Solicitor and the Law Reform Commission.

FAO:   Alan Plummer

            Bridie Cuddy-Smyth

Attached please find an updated version of the Public Service Agreement Implementation Action Plan for the Office of the Attorney General, the Office of the Chief State Solicitor and the Law Reform Commission. Our report on progress under the Agreement is in the format requested. As pointed out on previous occasions neither the CSSO nor this Office has direct interaction with the public so our reporting on Delivery for the Citizen is not a perfect fit. Also as requested we report on some of the highlights achieved by the three organisations. Greater details on each are contained in the body of the document.
One of the most important highlights is the sustained reduction in fees paid to counsel who have been engaged on behalf the State. The CSSO in conjunction with this Office are on target to reduce by 40% the level of fees paid to counsel this year compared to 2008 notwithstanding case numbers remaining more or less constant throughout. 

Unfortunately, the template for the Progress Report does not provide adequately for the Offices to demonstrate their ongoing value for money. However, the report of the Comptroller and Auditor General, in respect of 2010 Appropriation Accounts shows that the State incurred significant costs for legal services from private sector solicitors firms in relation to banking stabilisation measures. Suffice to say that most of the legal advice received would have been reviewed and sanctioned by the AGO.  

In addition to the reforms being progressed the Offices have been able to successfully meet the demands placed on them by their clients in a very pressurised environment. The Offices are happy to continue to meet such needs and regularly interact with clients to ensure that the services provided are effective and efficient as well as representing good value to the State. 

If you have any questions or need any clarification on any aspect of our progress Report please feel free to contact me.

Yours Sincerely

​​​​​​​​​​​​_________________

Padraig McMahon

Head of Administration
Office of the Attorney General 
